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Information Request: 

  

Referring to the Customer Notice provided in Attachment 20,  

a. Explain why a 0.158¢ per kwh rate was used under prior rates for Large General Service 

when 0.160¢ is shown on the redline version of the tariff sheet. 

b. Provide calculations for bill amounts depicted in the table. 

Attachments: 2 

 

Attachment 2 SD_TCR_Update_Filing_First_Bill_Rendered_Notice.pdf 

Attachment 1 Bill Calculation.pdf 

 

 

Response: 

a. The Tariff Section 13.05 is correct and the 0.158¢ Prior Rate listed on Attachment 20 is 

incorrect.  The Prior Rate listed on Attachment 20 for Large General Service should be 

0.160¢.  Attachment 2 of this information request reflects this change. 

b. Attachment 1 to this response shows the bill calculation for a Residential Customer using 

800 kWh depicted in the table on Attachment 20 of the Initial Filing in this Docket.  As 

noted in page 1 of 2 of Attachment 1, the TCR rate used to calculate the “Prior Rates” 

amount for the bill impact was $0.00443 and should have been $0.00448.  Page 2 of 2 of 

Attachment 1 shows the corrected calculation of the Prior Rates amount.  This led to an 

overstatement of the bill increase to a customer using 800 kWh of 4¢. Attachment 2 to 

this response shows an updated Attachment 20 using the correct rate of $0.00448.  The 

calculation of the Prior Rate amounts for all other usage (kWh) levels depicted in the 

table were also updated because of this correction.   

 

 

 


